
 
Bureau Européen des Unions de Consommateurs AISBL | Der Europäische Verbraucherverband 

Rue d’Arlon 80, B-1040 Brussels  Tel. +32 (0)2 789 24 01   
press@beuc.eu  www.beuc.eu  www.twitter.com/beuc 

TVA: BE 0422 071 051  EC register for interest representatives: identification number 9505781573-45 

 

Contact:  Laurens Rutten: +32 (0)2 743 15 97 
Date:  07/12/2017 
 

 

EU improves system to test cars after Dieselgate 

 

Today, the European Parliament, Member States and Commission reached an agreement 

to reform the system for approving cars before they go on sale and checking them when 

on the market. While the agreement does not fully solve the issues with CO2 emissions of 

cars, it represents progress compared to the current, flawed system. 

 

According to the deal, Member States will have to carry out checks on at least one in every 

40,000 newly registered vehicles, and 20 percent of those checks will have to include 

emissions tests. This is less than what BEUC and the European Parliament had called for, 

but nevertheless a step forward compared to the current situation.   

 

It is positive that the EU will now undertake a regular audit of each national type-approval 

authority’s work. The emissions scandal demonstrated that strong EU oversight over 

national type-approval authorities is necessary. This is to ensure that European consumers 

enjoy the same level of protection across the EU. Audits will also help prevent national 

regulators giving their own car makers preferential treatment.   

 

Monique Goyens, BEUC Director-General, commented: 

 

“We are content that the EU has set minimum targets for checking cars when they are in 

use, especially considering national inaction in this area. More European oversight of 

national authorities should also help to eliminate conflicts of interest that might exist in the 

EU’s Member States.”  

 

“But the EU can still do more for consumers. A void is the lack of a test for real-world CO2 

emissions. This is much-needed as the gap between laboratory and real-world simulations 

of CO2 emissions stands at over 40%. Such a situation cannot be allowed to continue, 

which is why we urge policy-makers to resolve it immediately.” 


